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Massachusetts Association of Public Health Nurses

Informatics Committee
Annual Report 2011-2012
The Public Health Informatics Committee is the newest committee of MAPHN. This committee was established following the April 28, 2011 annual conference and was formed from the MAPHN PHN survey workgroup. There was a need identified to broaden the committee’s purpose to address any information technology needs that the MAPHN public health nurses may have.  The previous MAPHN PHN Workforce survey workgroup’s charge will remain a part of this committee’s purpose.  

Goals/Objectives

· Conduct an online survey of the Massachusetts Public Health Nurses to assess the informatics needs of MAPHN members and assist in addressing any identified gaps in IT knowledge and/or skills. 

· Offer educational sessions to help build the PHN's competency level and IT skill set based on the results of the 2012 Informatics Survey.
· Draft and automate the MA PHN survey #3. 

The Informatics Committee currently has 8 members Deborah Chaulk, Joyce Cheng, Anne Marie Fleming, Glynnis LaRosa, Leila Mercer, Kaydee Schmidt, Charlotte Stepanian and Katie Reilly. The committee meets monthly via conference call and subgroups meet more frequently as needed.

Accomplishments  

· The Quadrennial Massachusetts Public Nursing Workforce Survey preliminary results were presented by Deborah Chaulk, Glynnis LaRosa, and Kaydee Schmidt at the MAPHN Annual Conference on April 28, 2011.  

· Deborah Chaulk, Glynnis LaRosa, and Kaydee Schmidt presented MAPHN PHN Workforce Survey results at the American Public Health Association (APHA) Annual Meeting in Washington DC on November 2, 2011.  This presentation was very well received with many questions and positive comments.  This presentation was also given via webinar on March 15, 2012 so that all MA PHNs could hear the results as well as receive an update on the new MAPHN Public Health Informatics Committee.  The webinar was archived and the link is on the MAPHN website.

· A PHN informatics survey was developed and completed using Survey Monkey.  The results are being analyzed and a poster presentation of the preliminary results of the survey will be on display at the MAPHN annual meeting on April 26, 2012.

· A table will be available at the MAPHN annual conference to ensure that any MAPHN members that have not yet completed their survey will be able to do so conveniently by using computers provided at the conference.   The survey will be closed on April 30, 2012 at which time the final results will be analyzed.  A plan will be developed to address any educational needs that the survey results may identify.   
Future Plans

· The third workforce survey will be created in 2012/2013. This will be an electronic survey using Survey Monkey which will allow for more timely data collection and data analysis. 
· The committee will assist in scheduling educational sessions on informatics needs identified after final analysis of the MAPHN PHN IT survey results.

· Next year the committee plans to submit an abstract for the APHA annual meeting to be held in Boston in the fall 2013.  
Respectfully Submitted,

Deborah Chaulk MS, RN, PHCNS-BC

